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Dear Clerk of the Board,
Supervisor LaVere, Supervisor Lopez, Supervisor Long
and Clerk-Registrar of Voters Michelle Ascencion,

| wanted to thank those of you for extending the contract and the upgrade for the Dominion
Voting System. We have a safe, secure and accessible voting system in our county. Thank you
for your persistence and courage during these difficult times of misinformation about the
safety and fairness of our vote in this county and our state. We are all so fortunate to live in a
state that makes it easy to cast our vote, which is so precious, especially during these
conspiratorial times. | also wanted to thank and support our local election workers for their
hard work. | appreciate their dedication to the process.

| wanted you all to know there are many people in our county that appreciate the good work
that you all do for the people of this county.

Thank you again,

Jackie Dougherty
Port Hueneme, CA.
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